
To: APFG Members 

From: Dr.Suzannie Leung, Dr. Serene Chan & Dr. Mantak Yuen,  

Guest Editors, Nurturing Talents APFG Newsletter Issue 11 No.2, 2024 

Date: April 26 2024 

Re: Nurturing Talents APFG Newsletter Call for Contributions  
       Special Issue on Teacher Professional Development for the Education of the Gifted and   
       Talented Learners in the Asia-Pacific Region 

 
 
Hello APFG members! 
 
It is time to continue work on the next issue of Nurturing Talents APFG Newsletter. If you 
have interesting news you would like to share regarding any aspect of gifted education and 
talent development in your country/region, please send us your contribution as a WORD file 
by June  8, 2024.  
 
In particular, it will be useful to know your country/region’s policies and practices onTeacher 
Professional Development for the Education of the Gifted. And Talented Learners.    

What is being done to enhance educators’ knowledge and skills for working with gifted 
learners in your country/region?  What do you regard as the top priorities for action? What 
additional steps could be taken to increase and improve this professional development? 

You are also invited as an individual (or with a co-author) to share other items of interest to 
our membership. Where appropriate, please provide links to additional information and 
resources on the topic.  
 
Submissions may include (but are not limited to): 
 

 brief summaries of recent research and innovative projects by APFG members 

 notable accomplishments of APFG members 

 interviews with notable people in our field 

 news on gifted education in your country/ region. 

 
Submissions should be limited to 1000 words. One or two relevant photos will be welcome. 
 
With best wishes for 2024  
 
 
Suzannie Leung, Serene Chan & Mantak Yuen,  
Guest Editors of Nurturing Talents APFG Newsletter for Spring 2024  
Emails: suzleung@cuhk.edu.hk, schan15@hku.hk, mtyuen@hku.hk 


